
Tips of the Month August 2021

We provide weekly tips based on common queries which come through to us from London GPs and practice teams. These are shared via social media

and collated for this newsletter.

Practices have been asked by commissioners to conserve the use of certain vacutainers used for blood sample collection, due to shortages.

https://t.co/M6iii0JlPj
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We've collated the flu and Covid enhanced service documents that have been published or updated in the last month, in case you've missed any:

https://t.co/9eowciaz6s
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